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Training  on
“Contract
Award
Procedures
under  CBC
grant  contracts
(PRAG 2016). 

In order to
increase the
capacities of
grant
beneficiaries   for
managing projects
awarded under
the 1st Call for
Proposals,  the
training  on
“Contract  Award
Procedures  under
CBC  grant
contracts  (PRAG
2016)  had  been
organized  at  hotel
“IMPERIAL”  in
Elbasan on 6 and
7  of  February
2018,  in
cooperation  with
DEU  in  Skopje,
both OSs and JTS
(Antennae).  The
training  materials
have  been
developed  and
delivered  by  the
CBIB+2 experts. 
Some  of  the  most
important  topics  of
the  discussions
during  the  training
were as follows: 
Discussions  about
the  most  frequent
types  of
procurements
under  CBC  grant
contracts;
Fundamental

principles  of
procurement
procedures:
Contract  award
procedures-
supplies  (open
procedure:  steps,
award  criteria,
documents,
technical
specifications,
timeframe);
Contract  award
procedures-
services
(competitive
negotiated
procedure:  steps,
award  criteria,
documents,  terms
of  reference,
timeframe);
Contract  award
procedures-works
(competitive
negotiated
procedure:  steps,
award  criteria,
documents,
technical
specifications,
timeframe);
Evaluation  of
tenders  for
supplies and works
and services; 

Practical exercises,
etc  according  the

Annex  IV  of  grant
contract  (PRAG
2016.0). 
The  participants
held  different
discussions  with,
the EUD,  CBIB+
and JTS experts
/representatives.  

The training aimed
to enhanced
knowledge and
practical  ski l ls  o f
grant beneficiaries
to implement their
projects in line with
the provisions of
their CBC grant
contracts. More
specifically  training
results included:
1.  Improved
knowledge  of  the
training
beneficiaries  about
the  fundamental
principles  of
procurement
procedures  under
CBC  grant
contracts; 
2.  Furthered
knowledge  on
specific  provisions
related  to
procurement  of
supplies,  works
and services

3.  Enhanced
practical  skills  for
preparation,
implementation
and  evaluation  of
tenders.

Regional
Seminar  held
in Tirana in the
framework  of
Territorial
Cooperation
Programs.
Under  the
auspices  of  the
Ministry  for
Europe  and
Foreign  Affairs,
on  17  January
2018,  a Regional
Seminar  was
organized  in
Tirana  in  the
framework  of
Territorial
Cooperation
Programs  in
order  to  promote
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these  programs
as  well  as
strengthening  the
role  of  the
Ministry  for
Europe  and
Foreign Affairs  in
the  field  of
coordination  of
EU assistance.
The  Regional
Seminar  entitled
"Territorial
Cooperation,
New
Perspectives  for
Enhancing
Integration",  was
a  one-day  event
and was greeted
by  various
stakeholders
from  Albania,
including  the
Minister  for
Europe  and
Foreign  Affairs,
Mr.  Ditmir
Bushati,  EU
Ambassador  in
Tirana and many
key  guests  from
the  region:
Macedonia,
Montenegro,
Kosovo,  Greece
and Italy.  It  was
attended by over
250 participants.

The main reason
for  organizing
this activity is the
fact  that  the
structures  that
coordinate  the
Territorial
Cooperation
Programs
provide  very
encouraging
data  /  statistics
on  the
participation  of
Albanian
applicants  in
calls  for  project
proposals, with a
satisfactory
number  of
institutions  and
organization
involved. 

Thus, there is an
increased
interest  of
Albanian
stakeholders  in
the  EU-funded
programs. 

The seminar was
structured in two
Sessions:  High
Level part, where
key  guests
emphasized  the
positive  impact
that  territorial
cooperation
brings  to  the
expansion  of
cooperation
between  the
countries  of  the
region with each
other,  between
the  countries  of
the  region  and
the  EU  member
states,  thus
promoting
integration  and
intensifying
exchanges.  The
second  session
was  devoted  to
discussion
panels  where
participants were
divided  into  two
different  working
groups  (public
institutions  and
CSOs)  and
discussed  the

difficulties  and
challenges
facing  Albanian
partners  in  this
area.
The  activity  was
a  very  good
platform  for
providing
institutional
support  from
Albanian
institutions to the
partners involved
in these projects
as  well  as  a
useful  forum  to
get their opinions

on
possible
improvements  to
the legal
basis  in  Albania
to  facilitate  the
implementation
of these projects
in  various
aspects.

The  Joint
Monitoring
Committee  of
the  IPA  CBC
Programme
MK-AL  2014-
2020 held its 4th

meeting.

On 6th of  February
2018,  in  hotel
“IMPERIAL”  in
Elbasan,  the  Joint
Monitoring
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Committee held the
4th meeting  under
IPA  II  CBC
Programme MK-AL
2014-2020.
Welcome
speeches  were
given  by  Ms.
Daniela  Çekani
from  MEFA,  as
chairperson  of  the
JMC,  by  Ms.  Nita
Krliu  Hajrullai  from
MoLSG, as well as
the  representative
of  the  EUD  in
Skopje,  Mr.  Elvis
Ali.  All  the
members  of  the
JMC  before
starting  the
meeting,  paied  a
visit to the Training
for  the  grant
beneficiaires (GBs)
under  the  1st  call
for  proposals  on
"Contract  Award
Procedures  under
CBC  grant
contracts  (PRAG
2016)". 

After  the  greetings
made  by  both
Operating
Structures
representatives
respectively  Ms.

Çekani  and  Ms.
Krliu,  the  JMC
members
presented
themselves in front
of  the  GBs
emphasizing  their
role  and  scope  of
JMC  body  in
implementing  this
CBC  programme.
Then,  each  grant
beneficiary made a
short description of
their  project  such
as  the  objectives,
activities,  results
etc. 
Both OSs  thanked
the  organizers  of
the  training  for
supporting  the
grant  beneficiaries
and invited them to
ask for any support
thay might need in
the future. 
On  the  4th JMC
meeting,  the
Annual
Implementation
Report for the year
2017  and  Annual
work plan for 2018
were approved. 

Several  topics  of
the  agenda  were
discussed  among
JMC  members
such  as  aiming
how  to  better
define  which  the
best  for  the region
is, either to have a
strategic  project  or

to  lunch  a  call  for
strategic project as
well as the state of
play  of  the  CBC
programme.

The  Project
Steering
Committee
(PSC)  under the
Cross-border
Cooperation
Programme MK-
AL  2014-2020
held  its  5th

meeting.

The  fifth  Project
Steering Committee
was held in Tirana,
on 27th of February
2018  at  the
premises  of  the
MEFA.
Further
implementation  of
Programme,
upcoming  activities
in  the  first  half  of
2018, implemented
activities  and  the
quality  of  the
project  outputs
assessed  by  the
members  of  the
Project  Steering
Committee  were
discussed. 
Also,  some  of  the
main  discussions
according  to  the
agenda  of  the  5th

PSC meeting were
the  presentation
and approval of the
4th Interim  Report;
Discussions on the
latest

developments  in
implementation  of
the  CBC
Programme; Issues
related  to  the  1st

Call  for  Proposals,
preparations for 2nd

Call  for  Proposals,
Visibility  event,
Value  Added  Tax
(VAT)  issue  in
Republic  of
Albania,  the  next
TA, as well as any
other business. 

Workshop  on
Programme,
Project  and
Procurement
Management  of
the  IPA  II  CBC
Programmes
between
Beneficiaries.

The  JTS  &
Antennae  together
with  the  OSs
participated  at  the
Workshop  on
Programme,
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Project  and
Procurement
Management IPA II
CBC  Programmes
between
Bbeneficiaries
organized  by  the
CBIB+,  on  10,  11
of  May  2018 in
Tirana  and  21,  22
of  May  2018  in
Skopje. 

In  this  workshop
several  topics  had
been  tackled  such
as  the  CBC
programme
management under
IPA  II  -
Management
modes,  structure
and roles; 
Project  Level
Control
Management:  Key
actors  and
responsibilities;
Project  monitoring
carried  out  by  the
JTS  –  assessing
the  risk,  ROM,
follow  up;
Examination/proce
ssing  of  project
reports;  Project
closure;  Visibility
and
communication;
Management  and
control  system,

Risk  management
at  programme
level;  Preparing
and processing the
calls  for  proposals
–  supporting  the
development  of
quality  CBC
projects;
Monitoring,
evaluation  and
reporting  –  main
tasks  and
challenges.
TA  Service
Contracts:
Management
structures  and
tasks Procurement:
Introduction  to
procurement; Basic
Rules  and
principles; Contract
management;
Managing  the
process:  service,
supplies,  works;
Procurement
process;
Procedures;
Procurement  plan,
etc.

“1st

Coordination

meeting  among
the  Grant
Beneficiaries”
under  the  1st

Call  for
Proposals  of
the  IPA  Cross-
Border
Cooperation
Programme MK-
AL 2014-2020".

In order to
increase the
capacities of grant
beneficiaries for
managing  their
projects awarded
under the 1st Call
for Proposals,  the
“1st Coordination
meeting among the
GBs”  had  been
organized  and
delivered  by  the
EUD  Skopje  with
the  support  of  the
JTS & Antennae, at
hotel  “DRIM”  in
Struga  on  5th of
June 2018. 

The  importance  of
IPA  CBC  project
implementation
and  the
collaboration

between  projects
had  been  pointed
out  during  the
meeting.  The  EU
Delegation  brought
together
representatives
from all the leading
organizations  and
their  partner,  not
only  to  share
problems  and
challenges,  but
mainly  to  know
each  other  better,
to find ways to 

collaborate  and  so
the  project  would
have a real impact
in the cross border
Programme.  The
coordination
between  the
projects was a key
issue. 

Each of the leading
organization
introduced  shortly
the  project
objectives,  target
and  activities.  This
was an opportunity
for  all  the  projects
to  get  to  know
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better each other in
the way to find out
the  projects
similarities.

The  following  are
some of the issues
discussed  among
the  participants:
VAT  disbursement
in  Albania;  Sub
granting
procedures  should
be  prepared  well
ahead;  Public
institutions  facing
problems  on
opening  a
dedicated  account
for the project, due
to  a  long
procedure,  the
project partners are
having  delays  on
the  planned
expenditures;
Potential  problems
might occur for the
validation  of
expenditures;
Issues  regarding
the  exchange  rate
EURO/ALL;
Problems  dealing
with  the
procurement  in
public  institutions
on  the  Albanian
side;  The  MOUs

with the MoLSG for
the  co-financing
part  will  be signed
after the project 

implementation;
the  visibility  of  the
projects, etc.

Briefing  on
programme and
monitoring  of
projects
funded.

This Cross Border
Co-operation
Programme covers
the  period  2014-
2020  and  relates
to  the  New
Financial
Perspective of  the
European
Community.  It  has
been  designed  on
the  basis  of  a
detailed  analysis
of  the  situation  in
the  programme
area.  The
proposed
intervention  and
activities  stem
from ‘problem tree’
combined  with
strategic  balance

sheet analysis and
limited resource of
the Programme.  It
aims  to  address
the most important
problem  nodes
and  strategic
opportunity
identified  through
socio-economic
and  SWOT
analysis.
The  1st call  for
proposals (CfPs) of
the  IPA  II  CBC
programme  2014-
2020 was launched
on  16  September
2016.  The  overall
indicative  amount
made  available
under  this  CfPs
was  €  2,890,000
(EU  contribution).
The  call  included
the  financial
allocations  of  the
years  2014  and
2015  and  covered
all  three  thematic
priorities  as
following:
Lot 1: Encouraging
tourism  and
cultural and natural
heritage  –  2
projects.
Lot  2:  Enhancing
competitiveness,
business,  trade
and investment – 5
projects.
Lot  3:  Protecting
the  environment,
promoting  climate
change  adaptation
and mitigation, risk
prevention  and

management  –  2
projects.
9  (nine)  grant
projects  were
selected  for
financing,
absorbing  slightly
99.3  %  of  the
above  mentioned
funds  for  the  1st

CfP  under  this
programme. 

Monitoring  of
cross  border
operations
under  the  1st

call  for
proposals of the
IPA CBC
Programme MK-
AL 2014-2020.

One  of  the  main
JTS responsibilities
as  the
administrative body
responsible  for
day-to-day
management of the
Cross-border
Cooperation
Programme,  is  to
prepare,  conduct
and  report  on
monitoring visits  at
project  level to the
funded projects, as
a  one of  the  most
important  phases
of the project cycle
management  and
is a key element in
the process of their
implementation.
The monitoring is a
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regular  review  to
keep  track  of  how
the  project  is
progressing  in
terms  of  use,
implementation,
delivery  of
results/outputs  and
the management of
risks.  Also,
monitoring  is  the
systematic  and
continual
collection,  analysis
and  use  of
management
information  to
support  effective
decision-making.

These  monitoring
visits  performed
had been revolved
around elements of
result-oriented
monitoring with the
purpose  to  assess
the  quality  of
implementation  of
the project in terms
of  relevance,
design,
effectiveness,
efficiency, impact &
cross-border effect,
sustainability.  The
JTS had  produced
the  Monitoring
Reports  and  Risk
Assessment  tables
for  8  projects  (out
of  a  total  of  9
projects)  with  the
purpose  to  assess
the  relevance  of
certain  risk  factors
and  their  potential
influence  on  the
implementation  of

each  project.  The
JTS  role  is  purely
advisory  and
supportive vis-à-vis
the  grant
beneficiaries of the
1st call  for
proposals  under
this  IPA  CBC
programme.

The  first  round  of
the  monitoring
visits  had  been
performed  by  the
staff  of  the  JTS &
Antennae  during
February-March
2018 to all the GBs
premises. 

Monitoring
Schedule of the
visits performed
by  the  JTS
Team,  to  the
Grant
Beneficiaries
under  the  1st

Call  for
Proposals  of
the  IPA  II  CBC
Programme MK-
AL.  (Period:
February-
March-April
2018).

Date of
monitoring

Grant beneficiary
Contract number

21.02.2018,
Tirana

Creative Business 
Solutions (CBS)

CN 2017 390-464

27.02.2018,
Tirana

Euro-Partners 
Development (EPD) 

CN 2017 391 -283

28.02.2018,
Tirana

Albanian Local 
Capacity Development
Foundation (ALCDF)  

CN 2017 390-444

01.03.2018,
Ohrid

Red Cross Red Cross 
Branch Organization 

CN 2017 389-723

02.03.2018,
Struga

Local Development 
Agency (LDA) 

CN 2017 390-524

05.03.2018,
Prilep

Centre for Civic 
Initiative (CCI) 

CN 2017 389-825

14.03.2018,
Skopje

Development 
Foundation – Centre 
for Entrepreneurship 
and Executive 
Development -CEED 
Macedonia 

CN 2017 - 389-883

20.03.2018,
Skopje

Metamorphosis 
Foundation for Internet
and Society 
CN 2017 390-054

1st Monitoring visit
CBS,  21  February
2018 Tirane.

1st Monitoring  visit
ALCDF,  28
February  2018
Tirane.

1st Monitoring  visit
RED-CROSS,  1
March 2018 Ohrid.
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1st Monitoring  visit
LDA,  2  March  2018
Struga.

1st Monitoring  visit
CCI,  05  March
2018, Prilep.

Stories from the
field  of  the
projects
implemented
under  the  1st

call  for
proposals of the
IPA CBC
Programme MK-
AL 2014-2020.

Project:  “Ohrid
Lake  Region  –
Safe  Destination
for  Adventure
Travel”.
Project  duration:
November  2017  –
October  2019  (24
months);  Budget:
415.000 EUR / EU-
contribution:
352.750  EUR;
Project  partners:
Red  Cross  –
Branch
organization,  (MK),
The  National
Centre  for  the
Environment,
Tourism  and
Sustainable
Development, (AL);
Location:
Municipalities
of Ohrid,  Struga,
Debrca,  Vevchani
(MK) and Pogradec
(AL).

The  main  project
objective  is
contribution  to  the
development  of
adventure  tourism
in Lake Ohrid cross
border  region,  by
increasing  the
safety  of  domestic
and foreign visitors.
Implemented
project  activities
during  the  first
quarter:
Preparatory  phase
was  finished,
selecting  and
nominating  the
project  team
members,  the
office  was
renovated  and
equipped  and
visibility  materials
were designed and
created.  Moreover,
few  promotional
events  were
organized  on
different  venues  in
the region, covered
by  local  and

national  media.
Therefore,  on
February  8th 2018,
a  kick-off  meeting
followed in front  of
a  large  number  of
stakeholders  and
interested  parties
where  planned
project  activities
were presented. At
this  event,  Mayor
of  Ohrid,
representative from
Korca  Region,
President  of  Red
Cross Ohrid 

and  IPA
Programme  CBC
Coordinator  gave
their  speeches,
expressing  their
support.  Therefore,
Project  was  vastly
presented  by  the
Project  Manager.
The  main
challenge in the 1st

quarter  of  project
realization  was
correctly  and
successfully
implementing  the
procurement
procedures, i.e. the
tenders  for
purchasing  of  the
specialized  rescue
equipment,
specialized  rescue
vehicle  and
developing
programmes  and
selecting
institutions  for
conducting  and
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implementation  of
the  trainings
according  to
international
standards  and
recommendations
for  water  and
mountain  rescue.
For  that  purpose
extensive  analysis
were  made,
involving  of
external  experts
needed for detailed
selection  of  the
necessary
equipment  parts
that  were
afterwards
purchased in order
to start the training
programme  of  the
rescuers.  In  the
following quarter of
the  Project
implementation,
the  accent  will  be
put on building the
mountain  rescue
center  and
trainings  for  water
and  mountain
rescuers.  The
second  year  is
dedicated  to  the
workshops
specially  tailored
for  tourist-sector
and  local  and
national institutions
involved  in  the
rescue  system.  In
that  order,
promotional
materials  will  be
created  promoting
this  region  as  a
safe destination for
adventure travel. At

the very end of the
project,  a
coordinative  body
will  be  formed  in
order  to  give
suggestions  and
proposals,
therefore  will  work
on  increasing  the
regional  safety
throughout
intensifying  the
collaboration
between  the
involved parts. 

Project:
“Agricultural
Standards  and
Certifications,
Capacity  Building
for  Absorption  of
Funds  and
Marketing
Strategies  to
Support
Economic Growth
and Trade”.
Project  duration:
November  2017  –
October  2019  (24
months);  Budget:
415.000 EUR / EU-
contribution:
352.750  EUR;

Project  partners:
CBS  Creative
Business  Solutions
(AL),  Municipality
of  Debar  (MK),
RDA2  Regional
Development
Agency  2-Tirana
(AL);  Location  :  
Municipalities
of Diber, Mat, Klos,
Bulqize  (AL)
and Debar (MK).
The  specific
objective  of  the
projects is to certify
producers  and
processors of Meat
&  Dairy,  Fruit  &
Nuts  and  MAP
(Medicinal  and
Aromatic  Plants)
with  international
recognized
certification of food
Safety  and
Standards,
incentivize trade in
EU  markets  and
increase
productivity
through
enhancement  of
internal  capacities
(in  terms  of
production,
management  and
marketing).

In December 2017,
EU  Delegation  in
Skopje signed a 2-
year  project  under
EU  CBC
Programme  2014-
2020  to  support
and  strengthen
agribusiness
productive
capacities  in  Dibra
and Debar Region.
Project kicked off in
December  15,
2017  where  the
consortium
discussed  on
objectives,
partner’s roles and
respective budgets.
Progress continued
with  the  launching
event  on  February
16,  2018  in
Peshkopia  where
220  agricultural
businesses  from
Dibra and Debar 

Regions,
representatives  of
EU  Delegation  in
Skopje and highest
regions
government
authorities  joined
the event.
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Four  (4)  business
plans  were
produced  and
submitted  to  the
Payment  Agency.
Nine  (9)  trainings
had  been
organized  on
“Alternative
Financing  in
Agriculture”  on
National  Schema
opportunities  and
IPARD grants  with
244  participants
from  Debar  and
Peshkopia.
Participants  were
provided with grant
application  criteria
on agro-processing
investments.
During  June/July
2018,  project  is
focused  on
developing  the
vocational  training
on "Key Agriculture
Standard" in Debar
and  Peshkopia,
planned  to  take
place in 12 -13 July
2018.  Training  is
expected  to
generate  an
audience  of  100
agribusinesses

with  the  presence
of  Inspectors  of
Agricultural
Directorates,  Food
Control  Authority
and  agriculture
consultants.

Project:
“Innovative
practices  in
environmental
protection  phase
II”.
Project duration: 15
November 2017-14
November  2019
(24  months);
Budget:
439,929.60  EUR  /
EU-contribution:
373,940.16  EUR;
Project  partners:
Center  for  Civic
Initiative  (MK),
Destination
Management
Organization  (AL),
Association  of  fruit
producers  Blagoj
A. Kotlarovski (MK)
and  Agrinas-ER
(AL);  Location:
Municipalities

of Korca,
Pogradec,  Pustec,
Kolonja,  Maliq,
Devoll  (AL)
and Resen (MK).

The  overall
objective  set  for
this  action  is  to
stimulate
sustainable  use  of
natural   resources
for protection of the
environment.  The
project  now  is  in
the  8th month  of
implementation
during which period
a  kick-off  meeting
was  organized
targeting  the
population  within
the  cross-border
region  Prespa-
Korca. On the kick-
off  meeting  the
agro  producers,
representatives
from  local  self
government,
teachers  and
citizens  were
informed about the
importance  of  the
project  and  the
web  page  that
offers  the  system
of  informing  the
agro  producers.  In
addition  an

automatic  agro-
meteorological
station  was
purchased  and
installed  on  the
territory  of  village
Ljubojno.  With  this
station  100%  of
Prespa region was
covered in order to
receive  and  share
important
information  which
will  lead  towards
reducing the usage
of  pesticides  and
fertilizers  that
pollute  the
environment.  The
agro-chemical
laboratory in Resen
was equipped with
necessary
chemicals,
furniture, and soil 

Analyzer and made
more  functional  in
order  to  fit  the
needs  of  the  agro
producers  in  this
area.  Moreover,
meetings  with  15
schools  in  the  two
areas  were
organized  about
making plan for the
predicted  activities
targeting  youth.
The same activities
were  implemented
on the other side of
the border.  
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At the moment the
project  team  is
preparing  the
trainings  for  agro-
producers  on  the
issue  of
establishing  good
practices  and
promoting  the
advantages  of
using  the  new
method
“fertigation”.  The
project  team
Center  for  Civic
Initiative,  Blagoj  A.

Kotlarovski,
Destination
Management
Organization  and
Agrinas  Erseke
with the support of
the  European
Union will  continue
with the successful
implementation  of
the  project  and
strive  towards
achieving  the
overall goal.

Dear 
Readers,
Kindly  find
more
information
about  all
the  projects
to  the
following
link  of  the
IPA  CBC
Programme
MK-AL
2014-2020
website
(http://ipacb
c-mk-
al.net/),
under  the
section,

“Projects
implemente
d  in
municipaliti
es areas”.
JTS Team

Operating 
structures of 
the programme:

Ministry of Local 
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	The Project Steering Committee (PSC) under the Cross-border Cooperation Programme MK-AL 2014-2020 held its 5th meeting.

